
WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8 April 2010
Present
 Councillors:  W Bates,  S Crumpler, A Downing,  E. Lucie-Smith (Chairman),  P Hollox, T Main,


Clerk 
S Goodwin 

Also present 9 members of the public, R Rockcliffe (CC)
1/10 Accept apologies for absence
None
2/10 Confirm minutes of the meeting held on 
a
11 March
Having been circulated before the meeting, the minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record by all present at the meeting 
b
25 March

Having been circulated before the meeting, the minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record by all present at the meeting 

3/10 Accept accounts to 18 March
That accounts be accepted 
 

Agreed  unanimously
4/10 Declarations of Interest on Agenda Items

None
5/10 Public Speaking

It was agreed that meeting be adjourned for members of public to speak 

Rabbits causing problems on riverbank, Molly Dancers could attend Wash Week event, no reply from EA concerning dog bin, flood risk maps used by BC
Meeting restarted
 
6/10 Matters Arising

11/08
Land drainage at Park Crescent – clarification ownership of drains supplied by NCC

Feb 2010
Vacancy caused by resignation of P Murray can now be filled by co-option
156/09
Hedge at top of Mill Road to be trimmed back shortly.  Owners informed clerk after reminder letter

7/10 Correspondence

Water Voles – Investigation to be carried out in selected dykes in Magdalen to ascertain numbers
Derelict Buildings – KLBC requesting details of any such propertied in the village.  None
8/10 Highways

No updates received

9/10 Village Name

In accordance with standing orders, 4 councillors signed requesting that the decision to have the village name on the Royal Mail database be Magdalen,  be re-considered.  Taking into account the views expressed at the Annual Parish Meeting and the fact that if the original decision of the PC was carried out, the name ‘Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen’ would eventually disappear from all mapping, it was proposed that Royal Mail and King’s Lynn Borough Council be requested to use ‘Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen’ on their databases.



Prop. – Cllr. Downing

2nd – Cllr. Lucie-Smith
Agreed unanimously

10/10 Wash Week


No eagres are expected to take place during the relevant time period, but possibility of event involving 
Molly Dancers.  Working party of Cllrs. Crumpler and Main to liaise with Kevin Holland and report at 
the 
next meeting

11/10 Finance

a
Annual accounts




Agreed unanimously
b
Reviewed effectiveness of Internal Audit and suggested check list for internal audit

c
To appoint John Cross as Internal Auditor



Prop. – Cllr. Bates

2nd – Cllr. Lucie-Smith
Agreed unanimously

d
Reviewed effectiveness of Systems of Internal Control

e
Accepted and signed Annual Return and completed Annual Governance Statement

f
Decided not to subscribe to Direct Information Service 


g
To renew membership for NRCC



Prop. – Cllr. Lucie-Smith
2nd – Cllr. Downing
Agreed unanimously

Finance (Cont’d)

h
To renew membership of Norfolk ALC



Prop. – Cllr. Bates

2nd – Cllr. Main
Agreed unanimously

i
Allotment rent to be refunded to Mr Harris as plot no longer required



Prop. – Cllr. Downing

2nd – Cllr. Main
Agreed unanimously

j
Agreed cheques to be signed 
12/10 Dog Waste Bin


K Holland to liaise with Alan Daniels of EA regarding £50 fee for positioning of dog bin on river bank.

13/10 Riverbank Moles

Letter to be sent to Environment Agency asking for severe mole and rabbit problem to be solved as it is believed they are contributing greatly to  erosion of riverbank.  Also to ask EA if it would be preferable or PC to employ independent pest controller and to invoice EA.

14/10 Church Clock winding mechanism

Alan Sherfield had advised the clerk that in the past, the manufacturers of the clock had advised against an automated winding mechanism.  Smith of Derby to be informed that PC do not require an updated quotation
15/10 Lighting
a
Letter to be sent to house opposite Park Crescent junction requesting that their tree be trimmed back to allow street lighting to be more visible
b
Extension arms of 1.5m costed at £145 and extension arm of 3m costed at £185.  Matter to be considered at end of financial year and if no monies available for 2010/2011 then items to be budgeted for in 2011/2012 

16/10 Participatory Budgeting Event
Decided not to volunteer for the project
17/10 War Memorial
Clerk had been advised that memorials are best left to weather as cleaning can dislodge the lettering.  Annual cleaning by councillors will be discontinued

18/10 APM Concerns
As all items raised at Annual Parish Meeting are already being considered by PC, no further action necessary
19/10 Representatives Reports

None had been given to clerk for distribution with agenda as agreed in minute 85/09 but written report from Cllr. Hollox presented at the meeting will be circulated in correspondence folder
20/10 Planning

a
Non – material amendment to 09/01629/F 3 Stow Road received
21/10 Councillors agenda items for next meeting and matters of concern
BC use of flood maps to be on next agenda
22/10 Date of next meeting

Next meeting – 13 May.
Meeting closed 8.40pm
Chairman
……………………………………….
Date
……………………………………
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